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Loving God,  
Loving All People,  

Living in Grace 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER     |     HOPE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH     |     DECEMBER 2020 

Merry Christmas! 



Holiday Traditions 
 

A part of me loves the Holiday season! It begins with Thanksgiving, then Advent, Christmas, and New 
Year’s. People seem more generous, joyful, and loving. But, another part of me dreads this time of year. Not 
only are there added pressures at work, but there are immense social and familial pressures. There are the 
extra sermons and worship services to prepare, special programs, end of the year deadlines, parties we must 
attend, special meals to prepare, gifts to buy and wrap, cookies to bake, cards to write, and the list goes on 
and on! This sometimes makes people a bit crabby as well!  

 
When our boys were young, and I had more energy, we created our own family traditions. One of 

them was going to the local Christmas tree farm to choose and cut down the perfect Christmas tree. We lived 
in central Florida at the time and often it was sweaty, sandy, sappy business. The trees were not like 
the evergreens you could buy at the local corner stand, but we liked the experience! Of course, when 
the tree finally made it home, it was an evening of decorating, hot chocolate, and cookies. 

 
The cookies we made from scratch every year with grandma using her mother’s butter cookie  

recipe. It was a messy process because there was a lot of flour involved in the cookie cutting!            
Decorating was even messier. My mother brushed Karo syrup on the baked cookies and then sprinkled 
them with sugar sprinkles and assorted candies. I have many photos of my boys and their cousins covered in 
flour and sticky colored hands. 

 
Our favorite tradition was on Christmas Eve. We prepared a light supper and then everyone put on 

their Christmas outfits to wear to the Christmas Eve service at church. Our home church had an 11:00 p.m. 
Candlelight Service. After worship was over, we all walked outside with our candles lit and sang Silent Night 
(remember this is Florida). Then, at midnight, we blew them out and wished everyone a Merry Christmas!  It 
was fun for the boys because they got to stay up late, and great for parents because they tended to sleep 
just a little bit later Christmas morning.  

 
When we arrived home early Christmas morning, the boys were allowed to open one of their gifts, and 

I read them a Christmas story. Oh, I shouldn’t forget, we had to leave out a glass of milk and a couple of 
cookies for Santa.  

 
It is hard as a parent to let go of some of those traditions. But children grow up, and eventually        

develop family traditions of their own.  Now, I look forward to sharing in their traditions.  
 
Our churches have similar traditions they cherish. It is also hard to let go of some of those traditions to 

make room for the next generation to establish their own traditions. This is not going to be an easy year for 
any of us. There will be many traditions we will need to forego in order to protect our loved ones and the 
community from COVID-19. That is why I pray, as we celebrate this joyous occasion of our Savior’s birth, we 
consider letting go of some things so we can make room for the new, especially during the pandemic of 
2020! 

 
Pastor Jeri-Lynne 
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à Minutes of Regular Session Meeting on October, 2020 were approved. 

à The October Clerk of Session Report was approved. 

à The October Finance Report was received. 

à Pastor Jeri-Lynne gave her report for the month. 

à Motion from Finance Committee to approve the 2021 budget.  Seconded and carried. 

à Motion from Mission Committee to donate $605.00 from local mission fund to Presbytery of  
Missouri River Valley for Nicaragua School Uniform Program to match the $605.00 donations 
from Hope congregation.  Seconded and carried. 

à Motion to renew Interim Pastor, Rev. Dr. Jeri-Lynne Bouterse contract from January 1, 2021 
through December 31, 2021. Seconded and carried. 

Advent Wreath Kit Sign -up 
 In an effort to stay connected to one another and to Christ this advent season, Hope Church 
is encouraging families and individuals to receive an advent wreath kit to have in their home. By 
participating in this ministry, we will not only have the opportunity to bring Christ into our homes 
through the celebration of weekly lighting of the advent candles, but we will also be in community 
with each other by having similar wreaths in all of our homes.  
 
 Please prayerfully consider receiving this opportunity from our church. A suggested donation 
for the cost of the wreath is $10-$15 and can either be paid by check or cash or through our online 
website. When paying online, please denote "Advent Wreath" in the memo.  
 

 We do not want cost to be prohibitive to any family, so know that if you are wanting to           
receive this wreath, it is our pleasure to deliver it to you. Please sign up by filling out                       
this form (bit.ly/hopewreath) and provide your information so we can all celebrate together in this 
ministry! 
 

May God bless you and let us celebrating the coming of our Lord, Emmanuel! 

 

 

November Session Highlights by Jayne Molacek, Elder 
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“Many hands make light work.” “Teamwork makes the dream work.” “If we all do a little, it adds up to a lot.” 
 There are lots of ways to say it, but working together really does make bigger and better things possible.  
And, lots of times, working together makes it more fun, too. In fact, there are times made better just by our   
coming together to be with one another. 
 Being together. That is something that really rings true, doesn’t it?  During these past months, many of 
us weren’t able to be together in person.  However, we have always been together in spirit and in faith.  But, we 
have missed seeing each other. We have missed seeing faces we love, up close and personal.  But, that 
doesn’t mean we haven’t been together. And, we definitely have not been alone. 
 There is a word that comes up a lot during this church season we call, Advent. It points to the same   
sentiment of being together, but it is about God. The word is Emmanuel. Emmanuel means God is with us. And, 
in Jesus, Christians claim God took on human form to be with us. "God is with us” is more than just saying. God 
is along for the ride. It states God values togetherness and relationship with us, leading us to value                
togetherness and relationship with one another.  We are all together in spirit, as we are today, even when we 
are physically apart. 
 The Christmas Joy Offering is one way we join together as Presbyterians from around the country.  
We do this to meet the needs of vulnerable people we might not be able to meet as individuals or as single  
congregations.  We might not be able to meet face-to-face with those who need the support that our gifts      
provide, but we are very much still together.   
 The gifts we share connect us.  They also change lives.  Through the Christmas Joy Offering, we      
support church workers and their families who experience critical financial needs through help from the          
Assistance Program of the Board of Pensions.  We connect with the young people attending Stillman College, 
Presbyterian Pan American School, and the Menaul School, supporting the education and leadership            
development for students of color, who will soon be leaders in our Church and in the world.  
 “God is with us” all the time. During this season of Advent, as we approach Christmas, I can’t think of a 
more perfect gift than that. Thank you for sharing those lessons and those truths, through your gift to the  
Christmas Joy Offering.  
 

Please give generously, for “if we all do a little — together — it adds up to a lot.”  
If you would like to donate to the Christmas Joy Offering this year, please send your check to Hope 

Presbyterian Church and write Christmas Joy Offering in th e memo ledger. Or, you can donate online at 
https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/make -a-gift/gift -info/christmas -joy/   

 

  A Life Changed, but Still Fully Lived by Brian Claus, Elder 
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Salvation Army Winter Night Watch  

 Help feed and clothe our homeless brothers and sisters in Omaha.  

Every winter, the Salvation Army sends out three vans each evening Monday through Friday to feed and 
clothe the homeless.  One goes to South Omaha, one goes to North Omaha, and a third goes to Central 
Omaha. Each van makes two or three stops to feed the hungry and hand out coats, socks, gloves, hats, 
scarves, and blankets to those in need.  Once again, we will be collecting socks, coats, gloves, mittens, 
hats for distribution during Salvation Army Winter Night Watch to our brothers and sisters in Omaha who 
don’t have these vital clothing items to protect them 
against the Nebraska cold.  In previous years, the     
generous people of Hope Church have donated a total 
of nearly 400 pairs of socks, coats, hats and mittens.  
Let’s see if we can do that and more this year!  

You can either take your donations directly to the     
Salvation Army Disaster Garage at 10629 Burt 
Street, or  there will be a barrel out in the Narthex 
starting in     November to collect socks, mittens, 
gloves, hats and coats ( especially men's sizes XL, 
2XL and 3XL .) 

THE GIVING TREE - Virtual 
 
Every year, Hope Church has supported the community in giving gifts to those in need during the         
holidays.  This year due to COVID concerns, we continue this tradition with a virtual giving tree which is 
available online via Signup Genius:  
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A044FA4AD2BA4FB6-hope1 
 
Simply log into Signup Genius where you will see a list of Christmas gift needs from local Millard school 
families.  Sign up for the gifts you would like to “take from the tree” then purchase the requested gifts and 
return to Hope Church Mon-Thurs during office hours and place the gifts under the tree in the front lobby. 
 
Gifts should be placed under the Christmas tree by the Administrative Office.  Gifts may be dropped off 
wrapped or unwrapped.  Please attach a tag on the present for the family member so that we may wrap 
and deliver the gifts to the appropriate family.  Monetary donations will also be accepted to purchase 
items and/or grocery certificates for families this Christmas holiday. 
 
If you are not able to use signup genius you can send a donation for the Families in Need fund to Hope 
which will be used to purchase gifts that are not selected.  Or you can drop off Target gift cards at church 
that Hope youth will use to purchase gifts not selected from the Virtual Giving Tree. 
 
 
Please have donated items here no later than December 1 0th.                                                      
Please contact:  Lillian Fehr (402-830-5454) or Brian Claus (402-616-5232) for more information. 
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  Missions   by Brian Claus, Elder  

Hope Support to Miracles Recovery Program 
Miracles Recovery Program  

In pursuing our ultimate goal of breaking the cycle of homelessness –  one person at a time –  
the Siena/Francis House provides a residential addic tion recovery program, aptly 
named  Miracles Recovery Program.  

The Miracles  Recovery Program is an in -patient addiction recovery program for persons who 
wish to take this major life step. Based on the traditiona l 12-Step recovery model, this        
program is open to any adult (19 years of age or older ) man or woman who sincerely wants 
help in changing his or her life by abstaining from dr ugs and alcohol.  

Any person who desires to participate in the Miracles Re covery Program  must be willing to 
commit to stay at least 120 days in our residential pro gram, enter our job training program, 
and provide 40 service hours per week in support of our shelter.  

Hope congregation, there are many ways you can assist fellow Omahans who are participating in the 
Siena Francis House Miracles Recovery Program: 
 

The men and women in the Miracles Recovery Program are in need of more adult coloring books, 
colored pencils and markers that helps them focus on something other than their addiction    
recovery. If you would like to donate, please drop donations off i n the basket in the 
church front entry way or contact Kathy Andersen at 402 -330-3568.   
Kathy Andersen has been delivering your generous donations to the Siena Francis House. 
 

Saturday December 5, Kathy Andersen is leading the ann ual Christmas Crafts program 
with the women in the Miracles Recovery Program .  This year the Hope team will lead      
Christmas Crafts virtually via Zoom to comply with safe social distancing.  If you are interested 
in helping with this extremely rewarding program and want to share God’s love with these 
women, please contact Kathy Andersen at 402-330-3568. 

 

Thank you Hope Church for your continued  
giving hearts for those in need. 
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Neihardt Update  
by Brian Claus, Elder 

Thank you, Hope congregation, for your continued 
support of the backpack meal program Hope   
supports to  provide healthy weekend meals to 
children who are unable to afford them.  Because 
of your assistance, Hope provided 105 meals this 
month to support this great mission and outreach 
fulfilling a need in our local Millard community.  As 
long as  Neihardt Elementary School is still   
meeting in-person, we will continue to pack and 
deliver these much needed meals for kids to have 
something to eat over the weekend.  So, please, 
continue to donate meal items.  

· Single serving cereal boxes 

· Single serving Mac & Cheese cups 

· Single serving fruit cups 

· Granola bars 

· Single serving Chef Boyardee microwaveable 
meals  

Or, you can call the Hope office to 
see what we need to fill the      
backpack food bags.  Together we 
are carrying out God’s word and 
making a difference in our          
community. 

 

Please join me in supporting an important ministry 
of our presbytery and our partners in La            
Concepción, Nicaragua—providing  school         
uniforms, shoes, backpacks and supplies for      
students in need. With God’s help, we are now   
entering the 10th year of this program! Not only do 
students attend school that might not otherwise do 
so, but women in the local sewing collective receive 
a fair wage to sew the uniforms. Due to the       
pandemic, this has been a very uncertain time in 
the lives of our brothers and sisters in Nicaragua. 
Nevertheless, they are proceeding with their school 
year which begins in   February 2021.  

Please prayerfully consider enabling some of the 
poorest children in Nicaragua to attend school in 
the upcoming year. The cost of a complete school 
packet is $97; however, gifts of any amount are 
greatly appreciated. Contributions can be sent to 
Hope Church, or you can make checks out to 
PMRV and mail them directly to Presbytery of   
Missouri River Valley, 302 S 74th St, Omaha, NE, 
68114. Please put “Nicaragua School Uniforms” on 
the memo line of your checks.  

Thank you, Hope Church, for the generous         
donations you have already provided.  So far this 
year, Hope Church has donated $605 to support 
this great mission program!!!  If you would like more 
information please contact me at 402-651-4366 or 
JoshWidman@cox.net.  Thank you for making a 
difference in the lives of children in our Christian 
family in Nicaragua! 

 

La Concepcion, Nicaragua 
School Uniform Program  
by Brian Claus, Elder 

 

 

Congratulations to  

Katherine Van Hook  

on receiving her  

3rd  grade Bible.  
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Christmas Mission Volunteer Opportunities 

Toy Sorting for Angel Tree -Join volunteers to organize games and toys for children to open with delight 
on Christmas day.  
 
Toy shopping and bagging - Dec 16-17 Conducted at each of our 3 metro corps, volunteers will shop for 
toys from the registration lists provided by parents and group the toys together for pick up. 
 
Toy Distribution - Dec 18-19 Also completed at each corps, volunteers will load the bagged toys into cars 
as families drive thru. 
 
Adopt -A-Family Radiothon - Dec 3-4 Come answer phone calls from those who wish to adopt a family 
over the holidays.  Early morning hours needed especially! 
  
A Way to Work Meal Delivery -Our hard workers would love your assistance in getting lunch to them 
while they work on-site.  
 
Notes of Encouragement -Challenge your penmanship and creativity in positive cards to our residents at 
Durham Booth Manor. 
 
Mask Making -Crafting doesn’t take a break during a pandemic. Make masks for our Social Services    
programs at your leisure. 
  
If you are interested in getting more details about these activities or would like to sign-up, please go to 
Better Impact and log in.  
 
Bell Ringing - If you are interested in bell ringing, Salvation Army has all locations up and running and 
welcome you to sign up through www.registertoring.com. 

Christmas Mission Volunteer Opportunities  
 

During this time of Advent, we are reminded of the amazing gift God sent to Earth for our     
salvation to provide us with Hope.  There are many ways we can share that Hope with our 
brothers and sisters in Omaha. 

This year, Hope will not be organizing teams to volunteer at Open Door Mission Project Santa 
or Salvation Army Winter Night Watch due to COVID concerns; however, if you are looking for 
mission opportunities to individually volunteer, below are some local needs 
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Christmas Mission Volunteer Opportunities

.Project Santa   
Bundle up to share Christmas with kids in need! You can put a smile on a child’s face by empowering   
parents to have gifts under the tree this Christmas. Volunteers are needed to help bag toys, and load the 
bags of presents into the parent’s cars. 
Outside event – dress warmly/appropriately 
Available Volunteer Time:  December 5, 12, 19 

           9 AM – 12 PM 
          11 AM – 2 PM 
          1 PM – 4 PM 

 
Minimum age: 10 years 
Qualifications:   A servant’s heart, good work ethic, and a positive attitude.  Able to do manual labor for at 
least one hour, work well with others, and listen to instruction and carry out assigned tasks with minimum 
supervision. 
 
To volunteer, click on link below: 
https://www.opendoormission.org/volunteer/project-santa-drive-thru-christmas/  

Volunteer in place  

If you are looking for no-contact volunteer opportunities, click the link below for a list: 

https://www.opendoormission.org/volunteer-category/volunteer-in-place/ 

Holiday Impact Maker  
Sort, organize and shelf donations to empower families to stay in their own homes this holiday season. 
Volunteer position available at all 3 Open Door Mission Outreach centers. 
Available through December. 
Available Volunteer Time: Tuesday – Saturday 3:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
Minimum Age & Area Limit 

Minimum age: 5 years 
Environment limit: 15 people at a time 

 
Qualifications:  A servant’s heart, good work ethic, and a positive attitude.  Able to do manual labor for at 
least one hour, work well with others, and listen to instruction and carry out assigned tasks with minimum 
supervision. 
 
To volunteer, click on link below: 
https://www.opendoormission.org/volunteer/holiday-impact-maker/  



    

   FINANCE by Dr. Dick Corwine 

PANTRY OF HOPE by Mike Molacek 
Proverbs 31:20   “She opens her hand to the poor and reaches out her hands to the needy.” 

 

This month Hope had several families come for food.  It is because of your generosity that we can 
provide for those in need.  From October 20, 2020 – November 17, 20, 1,080 items were distributed to 
65 people from 14 families. 

 

With the holidays fast approaching, I would like to thank all of you for your continued support for the 
Hope Pantry.  Through your generosity thousands of non-perishable items have been distributed to 
hundreds of people in our area.  You are giving to this need with a grateful heart to make lives just a 
little brighter for others.  We are low on canned chicken, jelly, peanut butter and rice and pasta 
packages. 

 

Thank you to everyone who donates to the Pantry of Hope.   Have a blessed holiday season. 

Can you believe it!  Here we are—at December, 2020!  Another year is almost here.  Usually, at about this 
time, I tend to ask myself “Who are you and where are you headed?” I think Hope Presbyterian Church can 
ask the same questions. 

Just short of 60 years ago, the Presbyterian Church decided to establish a new church in a sleepy little farm 
town just west of Omaha.  They got it started and it struggled for a while.  But the community was growing 
and soon the church began to grow with it.  My wife, Kit, and I are fortunate to have been a part of that     
history and we are still looking ahead. 

So---Hope Church—who are you and where are you headed?  Today’s current societal conditions have 
dealt everyone a setback. How long will it last?  Who knows? 

In that regard, I feel that it is time for Hope Church to do a little analytical look inward.  If we do, I feel that 
we will find that our history has been a positive one.  We grew to be a well-founded community church, not 
only taking care of our own religious needs, but also reaching out and serving the greater Omaha area in a 
variety of ways.   

We have come through some challenges before and I feel that we will deal with this one successfully.  We 
are blessed to have Jeri-Lynne as our interim pastor to help guide us through our current dilemmas. The 
main pillar of our strength is our people. While current societal conditions have caused our church to slow 
down and temporarily alter our programming, our congregation is continuing to be served as fine groups of 
committed people are taking care of the church’s needs. 

While some of our people may have gone in new directions, we are blessed to have a solid core of        
committed individuals who are keeping Hope Church alive and well.  A new day will come when                
circumstances will allow us to reconvene and show the Omaha community that Hope Church is a vital      
entity.  Our Finance Committee has just developed and submitted the church budget for 2021.  It is asking 
that we make some necessary changes for a while that will allow us to keep things going.  We are keeping 
our bills paid and continuing to reduce our greater debts---and Hope Church is staying alive to serve you 
and yours!!!  Stay with us!!!  We need you!!  We are here for you!!! We all are wanting HOPE!!! 



12/1  Brian Claus 
12/1  David Klostermeyer 
12/3  Jacob Claus 
12/5  Chuck Lundquist 
12/6  Sue Steffens 
12/7  Michelle Lovett 
12/12  Myung Hunt 
12/13  Jeff Thomas 
12/18  Gordon Gunderson 

12/20 Flynn Jacobson 
12/20  Marilyn Witte  
12/22 Marleen Gunderson 
12/22 Beanie Houston 
12/24  Bob Shafer 
12/25  Pam Purchase 
12/30  Connor Amlee 
12/30  Janie Botsch 
12/30  Katelyn Grenawalt 

THANKS to:  

· Lorin Toman for replacing lights to LED 
where we save over 100w per ballast and for  
also purchasing lights when they are on sale to 
maximize our savings. 

· Mike Molacek for working with Frazier as 
they did   repairs/annual maintenance on Hope’s 
Heating units. 

· Mary Beth Vonk for donating two 7ft pre-lit 
trees for Hope to display in the upcoming Advent 
Decorations. 

· Buildings & Grounds committee members for 
coming up with “Hope’s Helpers” list that is being 
displayed in the gymnasium.  The list will be   
updated with things that need to be done around 
Hope that people could volunteer their time to do 
and also stay safe by not working in groups. 

We also have “Hope’s Wish List” that will let 
people know what Hope needs for   
equipment/supplies for the church. If you 
would rather not run the Zamboni to clean 
the gym floor you could donate supplies 
to help clean as an example.  Both lists 
have started out small but please update 
them if you know there are things that 
Hope needs. 

PUNCHLIST DISCUSSION: 

We are looking for Volunteers to help put up           
decoration for the upcoming Advent   
Season.  We would like to use Warm 
White lights to decorate the 4 small trees 
out by Q street.  We would also like to 
decorate the 2 trees on either side of the 
entrance.  Hope will reimburse you for the 
lighting that you purchase to decorate 
with and I have seen some on sale       
already.   

· We also have 2 pre-lit trees donated from 
Mary Beth Vonk that need to find a home    
somewhere around Hope and finally we have a 
nativity scene that could be placed on the back 
deck if visible by Q street, if not a new location 
will be needed. 

Carryovers:  dimmer switches 
 
ITEMS FOR SESSION APPROVAL:   
 
None for November 

Building & Grounds  
by Jason Chatten, Elder 

Thank  you for volunteering! 
 

 

12/6       Rich Roberts 

12/13     Sarah Martin 

12/27     Matt Van Hook 
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The family of  
Chuck Lundquist would 

like to host a card shower 
for Chuck’s 72nd birthday 

on December 5. Let’s  
surprise him with cards to 

celebrate his day. 



Proverbs 22:17  

“A merry heart does 
good like medicine” 
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Christmas Comics 



HOPE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
“ Loving God, Loving All People, Living in Grace ”  

5220 S 159 Ave, Omaha, NE 68135  

402-895-4044 

 

Temporary Office Hours  

Open 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM  

Monday -Thursday  

 

Church Staff  

 

Pastor: Jeri -Lynne Bouterse ………………………..……...pastorjl@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Office Administrator: Mary Beth Vonk ..........................officeadmin@hopepresbyterianchurch.org     

Christian Education: Director: Becca Jackson York ….....cebecca@hopepresbyterianchurch.org  

Music Director: Luke Furman ....................................musicdirector@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Treasurer: Jayne Molacek ...................................................................mmolacek@centurylink.net 

 

www.hopepresbyterianchurch.org  

COMMITTEE  SESSION            EMAIL 

Adult Ministry               adultministry@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Building & Grounds Jason Chatten                buildings@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Caregiving Ministry Lil Fehr                      caregiving@hopepresbyterianchurch.org   

Children’s Ministry  Tracy Comba            childrenministry@hopepresbyterianchurch.org  

Clerk of Session  Jayne Molacek            clerkofsession@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Communications  Kelly Klopp             communications@hopepresbyterianchurch.org  

Fellowship Ministry Tracy Comba            fellowship@hopepresbyterianchurch.org   

Mission Ministry  Brian Claus   mission@hopepresbyterianchurch.org   

Music & Worship               musicworship@hopepresbyterianchurch.org   

Personnel Ministry  Niki Frerichs            personnel@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 

Youth Ministry  Amy Kaup             youth@hopepresbyterianchurch.org 
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